
Mr Noble’s News 

I would like to start this newsletter by thanking everyone for their efforts across the term. We 

achieved a lot of home visits and planning for Term 4 events are underway. 
I hope that the school holidays are a rewarding time for everyone. I always remind students that 

if you work hard during the term you can relax and enjoy your break from school with a clear 

conscience. I hope that the Home Tutors reading this enjoy their break as well. The efforts of 

all Home Tutors are so vital to the ability of this school to deliver the service that we strive to 

achieve. 
This school has been on a journey since I arrived in 2012. We have restructured many elements 

of our core business and I am certain that this school is well placed to meet the challenges of 

the short to medium term future. 
 Finances – we have faced significant restructuring with the implementation of the School 

based funding model. (Less money.) 

 Curriculum- we have implemented significant additions to the curriculum aspects of this 

school. (KSP, Stepping Stones Maths etc) 

 Air times – students now have significantly more time on air with their teachers. 
Everyone involved with our school needs to be complemented for the role that they have 

played in ensuring that our school is in the healthy state that it is. 

Assembly 
Our assembly this week will be a little different. We are having a theme for our assembly! I will 

be asking everyone attending to speak for a few moments about how they plan to spend their 

holidays. 

Are you staying home? Helping with work? Going away? 

It will just give a chance for some interaction and news telling. 

Muster Room 8 am this Friday. 

School Development Days 
Air lessons will resume on Wednesday 16th October. The Monday and Tuesday of the first 

week of Term 4 will be School Development Days. 

Term 4 Camps 
Please factor in the dates for our major events next term. The major date that will affect 

everyone is our Term 4 camp in week 5 term 4. The dates are noted elsewhere and it seems 

that we are inching forward to having swimming lessons during this camp. Please pencil the 

week in at the Broome Camp School. 
Later in the term we have Muster in Perth. This will involve less people as it is only open to 

years 4-6. 

Laptops 
Our school has invested heavily in new laptops for students. Please endeavour to keep your 

laptops clean and dusted.  
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Important Dates 

 

Last Day Term 3 

Friday27 Sept 

 

RANGELANDS PHOTO 

COMPETITION 

Closing  

Friday 5pm 

18 October 2019 

 

Term 4 

14 Oct-19 Dec 

 

Term 4 Camp 

Broome Camp School 

Monday 11 Nov-Friday 15 

Nov 

 

MUSTER Term 4 

Camp Cooloongup 

10 Dec-16 Dec 

 

 



 
 

Rangelands Photo Competition 

Email entries to Teresa Belcher 

info@rangelandswa.com.au 

Closing Friday 18th October 2019 by 5pm 

 

 

 

TIPS FOR  LAPTOPS 

 Ensure you save all your work onto a USB thumb drive 

 Empty recycle bin on desktop regularly 

 Wipe clean with a slightly damp cloth 

 A small paint brush is handy to remove any dust on keyboard 

 

 

 

 

ASSEMBLY 

See you all at the assembly in the Muster Room at 8am on Friday 

 

 

 

 

 

Help desk numbers 

 
Education Department WA – It Helpdesk    1800 012 828 

 

Clear Networks help desk – connectivity – Satellite services – 1300 855 215 

(DoE Customer Number 14052) 

 

Please don’t hesitate to use these services – they are for you to use ! 

 

 


